The 19th World Winter Cities Conference for Mayors 
Resolutions

1. Even in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic, WWCAM member cities were successfully able to exchange their opinions and efforts by making the best use of the online format. What made this possible is truly the strong bonds we have nurtured over the years. We hereby reaffirm our solidarity to move forward to resuming face-to-face exchanges in the future 

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]We will enhance the contents of the Mayors Conference and make efforts for the mayors of the WWCAM member cities to continue their active discussions. As a means to achieve this, we will fully utilize the newly-introduced Group Session format. 

3. We aim to continue our efforts to increase our members and strengthen the global presence of this Association by holding discussions on extensive topics that would benefit working-level officials, private sectors, and academic researchers. As a means to achieve this, we will fully utilize the newly-introduced Working Group format. 

4. Each city shall make their utmost efforts toward the following items as well as decide on realistic numeric goals, and report on these efforts at the next Mayors Conference. 
1) Efforts to convert to renewable energy sources and reduce energy consumption.
2) Efforts relating to environmental preservation, such as tackling air pollution.

5. We commend the Honorable Ulla-Kirsikka Vainio, Mayor of Rovaniemi, and the citizens of Rovaniemi for their support in holding this conference.
